

Chapter 67, Inc. 205 E. 161st Street Westfield, IN 46074

CHAPTER 67 HANGAR 1.5 MILES WEST OF U.S. 31 ON 161ST. STREET



HAPPY HOLIDAYS ******* HAPPY HOLIDAYS ############### HAPPY HOLLIDAYS +++++++++++++

HAPPY HOLIDAYS *******

EAA. CHAPTER 67 ********** December 3rd. ******* Wilderness Field ******

President:

Your president Pete Murphy called the meeting to order at 7:30 P.M. and ask our visitors to introduce themselves. We are happy to welcome two Gentlemen, both are from Indianapolis. Mr. Bob Falco and Mr. Gordy Lee. Please come and visit us again Gentlemen, any time.

BUY-SELL-TRADE *#**#*#*#*#*#

BUY-SELL-TRADE *#*#*#*#*#

BUY-SELL-TRADE ***#*#*#*#**

Don Deckard has a Stinson 108 for sale. (317) 769-6601
Stan Fitzgerald selling a Narco 12-A Nav/Com, VOR head and Stan's number is, (317) 758-5777
Walter Fritz needs ano200 or a C-90 engine. (317) 291-8411.
Henry Swenson selling a 1946 Ercoupe, 415-C, 85H/P. you can reach Henry at, (317) 255-1378.

Scott Baier is offering 1/4 share in a Cessna 150-3, 1965 based at Mt.Comfort. Expenses + \$12.00 P/H for an engine fund. Call (317) 247-0674

*	Frank Stewart selling, Elec. Furnace,	\$25.00
	Steel Utility Cart	20.00
	(3) sets of tie-downs	5.00
	Tape Deck	10.00
	Propane Torch	5.00
	Hitch for Blazer	10.00
	Squirrel cage blower & motor	10.00
	Player piano	250.00
	Artifical Christmas tree	15.00
	7 1/2 H.P. McCullough outboard	75.00
	Classic 4 1/2 x 9 Antique pool table	3000.00
	Olde Towne cedar canoe	300.00
	Call Frank at (317) 846-5326	•
	**	

HANGERS:

Call Larry Jocobi. He has two at Noblesville Airport

(317) 773-3112.

SAPTY:

Pete called everyones attention to accidents caused by loading and unloading your passengers, particularly those passengers who are unaware of the danger up front. Dick Ervin gave us some safty tips on winter flying.

William Thornberry suggested each of us while landing or flying near or into Wilderness Field, be sure and check the model flying just south of Wilderness alongside road.

NEW BUSINESS & OLD BUSINESS:

Insurance for the Chapter's liability and all of the Fly-ins We have were a matter of discussion with all members present. There will be a Board of Directors meeting to arrive at a dedecision on this matter.

A welcomed letter:

******* One of our longtime fellow members, John Adolfson sent a nice letter to Chapter 67. John expressed how he always looks for the chapter newsletter each month, looking and reading for all that is happening down this way. John said it would be neat to have a group of us to fly up to his airport this comming year. John and three of his friends went to England for the 50th. anniversary of the "Battle of Britain" celebration. He said they had a super great time, drank a lot of good beer and will show us some great slides at our meeting when he comes down. Nice hearing from you John.

- ** We are happy to announce and welcome our new 1991 Officers.
- ** PRESIDENT: Eric Podzielinski
- ** Vice President: Dave Morrow
- ** Sect-Newsletter Editor: Joe Chadwick
- ** Treasurer: Don Dole
 We wish these Officers all the good luck and say we are happy
 for them to serve.

Out Going Officers:

**Thank you Eric Podzielinski our Vice President

**A big thanks goes to George Taylor our Treasurer Good luck to each of you and may each of you be elected again in two years. A job well done.

** I would like to say, the last two years have been most rewarding for me. I have had some great friends, some of the best helpers and most of all I had an opportunity to communicate with each of you. It has been a great pleasure and has been very interesting being your Chapter NewsLetter Editor. I would like to say I am happy that your new Sect.—NewsLetter Editor, Joe Chadwick will have this nice experience writing for and to each one of you. Again, I thank each of you for this wonderful opportunity to have had serving you. I now wish each of you, a very Merry Christmas and the best New Year ever.

Christmas Dinner: *********

Those of you who missed this dinner, well, you missed the best dinner to date. We all feel this was a very nice place and the food was just right on. We had 28 members show and after dinner, we all were invited to Henry & Theresa Swenson's beautiful home. AllAdI had a very nice evening and we thank Doc. & Theresa.

ANDERSON IND.

I have been exchanging Newsletters with EAA. Chapter 226 Of Anderson and I must say, Secretary Loretta Ludek writes a nice Newsletter. We have been informed, June 22-23 will be their annual*Breakfast" for "91". I am sure there will be a nice group fly over to their Breakfast. In fact, I suggest, Why not fly in a group to their Breakfast. Maybe some of our War Birds in the Chapter could fly in and give them some real support. Any way, mark this on your calendars.

DUES ARE DUE: ******

Please get your dues in as soon as possible so you will be listed in the "ROSTER". This will assist Joe very much.

NEXT MEETING:

Your next meeting will be held on January 7th. 7:30 P.M. We will be looking for all of those members who hardly attend their Chapter meetings. Please try?????

PAMPHLET:

With this Newsletter, I am enclosing a copy of "All About Fuel". This pamphlet is from the U.S. Department of Transportation. I hope this will be of some interest to someone.

FUTURE AIRCRAFT:

IIf you would like to see what you will be flying in the near future, please obtain a copy of "Popular Mechanics", January 1991 issue. Paul Moller has a design of his "skycar", and he claims he will fly it this year. There has been 65 \$5000.00 deposits made for this aircraft and it will sell for \$100,000. If he can produce 40,000 a year, he could sell them for a price tag no greater than a luxury car. Check this out.

MERRY CHRISTMAS: *******

From all of your outgoing Chapter 67 Officers, We wish each of you a very Merry Christmas and a most prosperous and a very healthy New Year.

We all thank you.

My final Newsletter,

Maurice D. Hobson, Sr.

"Happy Flying"

aurice K

PRO PRINTER Inc.

Pat Luisi

303 W. Carmel Dr. Carmel, IN 46032 (317) 844-9171 FAX 844-9957